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SUMMARY 
 
Synopsis of SRC Amendment to Senate Bill 299 
 
The Senate Rules Committee (SRC) amendment to Senate Bill 299 assigns responsibility to a 
resigning legislator—rather than the Secretary of State (SOS)—to notify county commissioners 
in the relevant counties regarding a legislative vacancy. The amendment also removes the 
proposed 15-day notification requirement for the SOS.  
 
Synopsis of Senate Bill 299   
 
Senate Bill 299 (SB299) amends Section 2-1-1 NMSA 1978 (Legislature) to require the 
Secretary of State (SOS) to provide written notice of a legislative vacancy to the county 
commissioners of all counties in the district of the vacant legislative office. SOS is required to 
notify the commissioners within 15 days of receipt of a notice of vacancy. 
 
This bill does not contain an effective date and, as a result, would go into effect 90 days after the 
Legislature adjourns if enacted, or June 20, 2025. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
This bill would have no fiscal impact.  



Senate Bill 299/aSRC – Page 2 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
SB299 would clarify in statute the procedure for notifying counties when a legislative vacancy 
occurs for their county. Currently there is not a standard procedure for notifications when a 
sitting member of the Legislature resigns. Existing statute directs the member to “file a written 
statement” with SOS. This written statement could be print, email, or other medium. There is no 
requirement for the SOS or the legislator to then notify county commissioners. In New Mexico, 
state legislative vacancies are filled by the board of county commissioners. If a legislative district 
spans more than one county, the boards of county commissioners each submit one name to the 
governor, who appoints a candidate from the list.  
 
ALTERNATIVES 
 
The SRC Amendment to SB299 incorporates the following SOS suggestion: The Legislature 
might consider adding a requirement for the member to also notify appropriate county 
commissioners in writing upon resignation in Subsection A of 2-1-1 NMSA 1978. 
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